CEPP Meeting Minutes
04.06.2020
Zoom Conference 10:15-11:15
Attendees: Cerri Banks, Jina Mao, Pat Hilleren, Andrew Bozio, Peter von Allmen, Riley Filister, Rachael Borthwick, Steve Ives, Michael Orr
Agenda Items:
1) The Minutes for 03.30.20 were approved with minor modification
2) Quick Updates
a) A notice was sent to FEC to indicate that we will likely be formally requesting that they, in consultation with the relevant parties (ATC/PC) update the faculty handbook in specific regards to the student ratings.  
b) [bookmark: _GoBack]Some members of SGA sent out a statement, including CEPP chair, looking for the College to adopt an A/A grading platform, as mentioned in faculty meeting CAS/CC will be the immediate parties wrestling with this. Though it is possible CEPP may be involved at some point. 
c) The chair of ATC emailed the chair of CEPP to indicate he, in collaboration with institutional research, was exploring options for faculty to obtain feedback from students, and that there were obstacles to obtaining such feedback. Blackboard was discussed as a potential mechanism for this. The committee believed that since the all-college assessment was cancelled by ATC/DOF that CEPP had no further responsibility in any further action, and that ATC/PC, etc. be the shepherds of this work. 
3) Assessment (FDA- P. von Allmen)- The FDA discussed recent dialogue on the institutional assessment subcommittee as to survey potential groups and/or items to assess in response to the current crisis, in hopes of garnering any useful lessons learned to better position the institution if such a need were ever to arise again. There was some concern about student/survey fatigue and when such a survey might be best delivered. 
4) Recommendations for Dean’s Cards/Student Ratings Instrument 
a) The Instructions for students were discussed, some edits made, but suggested that members respond via email for any further edits. 
5) The email to alert faculty of the changes to the language study requirement was briefly discussed, and suggested that it be made via announcement at the next faculty instead of via email, though the changed document (with rationale?) itself should likely be part of the agenda to be sent out to faculty in advance of the meeting to best prepare faculty for any discussion that may follow. 















